LTPOA Minutes April 14, 2015

     Board Members Present: John Johnston, Marilyn Meyer, Shelby Reneski, Ken Stojeba, Roy Hummel and Doug Leeker.

     Vice President Johnston called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. There were 14 residents in attendance and the meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.
President’s Report

     Vice President John Johnston thanked everyone for attending and announced that President Blaha was in the Ozarks fishing.

     Vice President Johnston presented the report President Blaha had written.  John reported that the lake was at full pool after the recent rainfall.  There was evidence of clogged culvert pipes, which diverted the main stream across our roads and into areas not designed for this drainage.  Some of the areas and culverts have been marked with red paint and are being inspected more closely for a permanent resolve.

     Vice President Johnston stated that as the weather warms our attention turns more to the lake. The fishermen and boaters will be out in full force and he encouraged everyone to go to Laketishomingo.com, click on water rules and read them.  He asked that you pass them along to anyone else in your household that may be using your watercraft.
Minutes

     March 10, 2015 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, Vice President Johnston stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasure’s Report

     Marilyn Meyer reported income of $4,336.85 and included $2,271.00 from delinquent assessments, $2,000.00 for the sale of a LTPOA owned lot, $8.52 for the Lauer closing, $30.00 for the trailer rental, $20.00 for gate cards and $7.33 for interest.  
     The total cash outflow was $11,544.25 and the major items were snowplowing and truck cleaning ($1005.00), McLaren grading down at the creek and bridge ($7,719.75), ditch cleanout ($710.00) and TAA fish order ($1,650.00).

     After the monthly cash inflow and cash outflow, the checking account has a balance of $52,016.61.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,595.28.
     Marilyn reported that there are three delinquent assessments with legal action still pending.
     Roy made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn asked for approval to pay bills totaling $2,630.35, which included $450.00 for a gift, $90.00 for Mickey’s portable toilet, $230.35 for fuel at Britton’s and $1,860.00 to Dale Wallen for working on the ditches.

     Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.
Building

     John Johnston reported that Shawn Winslow attended the last meeting and gave John a building permit for a boatlift.  He is at F57-60, 6138 S. Lakeshore Dr., and would like to put a boatlift in next to his dock.  There was discussion as to the owner of the property the boatlift would be in front of, as Mr. Winslow lives on the 2nd tier.
     Ken made a motion to approve the boatlift and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.
     Ken Stojeba reported that there is a tree nearby this location that needs to be removed before it falls and hurts someone.

     John reported that Dan and Julie Young, lots I-29-31, 7650 Lakemont Dr., removed a block cinder wall and were putting in a natural stone retaining wall.  President Blaha noticed the wall being installed and called John.  John stated that he talked to Mr. and Mrs. Young and they put a together a permit.  John reported that the project has already been approved, so he does not need a motion for approval.
Security

     Roy Hummel reported that Gary Cole with GCI, the security company we used last year, would like to start up again this year.  The guard we had last year has moved on, so we would have a new guard this year.  The price would be the same and Roy would meet with the new guard before he starts.  

     Ken made a motion to approve using GCI again this year and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

     Roy also reported that there was a break in on the lake, but doesn’t have a lot of information to give us other than the police are investigating it.  He stated that it was on the north side of the lake, but that is all the police would tell him while the investigation is on going.  Roy said he plans to keep in touch with the police and report any new information.

     Roy reported that we should not let strangers in with our gate cards.  He has knowledge of several incidences where this has happened.

     Roy stated that the new QT at the four way stop, opens this Saturday, April 18th.

     There was discussion regarding the abuse of gate codes.  Roy reported that they changed some of the codes that were being abused last year, which helped to eliminate some of the problem.  He indicated that we should do it again this year.  There was discussion on time limits for these codes.  Vice President Johnston suggested we print out the gate code report and look at it the next meeting.  Marilyn suggested sending a letter to the contractors, informing them that if the code is abused, we will cancel the code.
Gate

     Rich Hirsch reported there was a gate code request for soil sampling.  Rich read the request, which stated it was from the US Environmental Protection Agency, under SUPERFUND, requesting access to the lake for soil and private well sampling.  They plan to test for lead contamination and state the sampling process is non-invasive.  Rich reported that he did not grant them a code because normally a gate code has to be requested by a property owner.

      Marilyn stated that she had called the number the agency provided, three times without a response.  John said he and President Blaha spoke Saturday and they want someone from the agency to come to a meeting to explain what they plan to do.  Roy stated that he spoke with someone from the agency and they informed him that other nearby lakes they tested needed some soil removed.  The process involves testing the soil and if positive for lead, the agency would remove it and replace the soil and sod for free.  A decision was made to have someone from the agency attend a board meeting to discuss the agency’s plans.

Maintenance

     Ken Stojeba reported there is a tree by the lake needs to be taken down before it falls and hurts someone.  He has received a bid for $500 to have it removed.  Ken made a motion to have the tree removed and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

LTIA

     Shelby Reneski reported that this Saturday, April 18th, at 9:30 is Earth Day road cleanup with lunch to follow.  She also reported that the next dinner meeting is scheduled for May 17th and the theme is Mexican.  Appetizers will be the theme for the June 14th dinner meeting and it will be the last one until September.  Shelby reported that the Ice Cream Social is scheduled at 3:00, for the Sunday before the 4th of July and the Boat Parade is scheduled for the 4th of July at 3:30.  She stated we are still looking for judges for the Boat Parade and volunteers for Miss./Mr. Tishomingo.
Finance

     Janet Hirsch reported that we are eight months into our fiscal year, which is 67% of the fiscal year and we have spent 67% of our budget.  She stated that we are right on target and there are only three areas that we have gone over the budget.  These three areas are $29 for miscellaneous, $1,650 for donation to the TAA and road repair and ditch excavation of $2,500. 
Website

     Janet Hirsch advised the deadline for submission to the newsletter is April 20th.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No reports.

Sewer

     Rich Hirsch reported no new business.

Water Testing

     Clarue Holland reported the fecal testing would start the 1st of May.

     Brian Stephens has volunteered to take over the summer water testing for Barb Rohm.  He stated that he is meeting with someone from the University of Missouri on May 3rd and will start the testing after the meeting.

     Vice President Johnston asked if we are shocking the water to determine the number of each type of fish in the lake.  Brian reported that he has contacted the Missouri Department of Conservation and he stated they don’t seem to have the funds in the budget.  Brian reported there are several ways we can test.  One way is a population density survey, which involves residents logging the size and species of fish they catch.  Brian indicated that he is planning to talk to Janet Hirsch about a link on the Lake Tishomingo website under the TAA, to log the fish. 

Dam Report

     Clarue Holland reported that Red Oak plans to mow this summer at the same price as last year, starting the end of April.

     Clarue reported the new engineer has an open invitation to come out to the dam.  He plans to visit as soon as he is acclimated to the job.

     Claure also reported that someone spotted a groundhog near the dam.  She stated that she spoke with a trapper last year and the fee was going to be very expensive.  
Old Business

     Marilyn read a card from Janet and Rich Hirsch thanking everyone for the donation to them of a beautiful stained glass window.  The card went on to say that they try to do their share to help Lake Tishomingo community and never expected any special thanks. Their hope was to lead by example to encourage others to also help the community.  The window was given to them as a gift, by the LTPOA and LTIA, for all of their time and effort they have put into the Lake Tishomingo community.

     Vice President Johnston reported that Dale Wallen is cleaning culverts by the Hegger’s property.  John stated that we are putting together a list of other culverts to be cleaned out.

     John reported that there is an issue with the Sansone property being sold to Mr. Vinyard, lots O-15, 16 and 17A.  There is an issue with an Ameren easement running straight through their house towards the lake from the road.

New Business

     Doug Leeker reported that he has spoken to several residents who are not able to get an electronic version of the newsletter.  His suggestion was to put a few paper copies of the newsletter out in a mailbox where those who didn’t have access to the newsletter online, could obtain a paper copy.  It was decided to put a mailbox for the newsletter on the porch of the sales office.  
     Janet Hirsch commented on the need to replace the path from the road to the sales office, with a concrete sidewalk.  After discussion, it was decided to get a bid on a sidewalk.

     Kevin Scheirich reported that the fish stocking went well.  The fish were beautiful and healthy.  
     Brian Stephens reported that he has drafted a budge for the TAA for 2016.  In his budget he states the need for artificial brush structures.  He states the structures would collapse if anything hit them from the top, which would make it swimmer safe. The structures would be placed in water at least 12 feet deep.  The structures protect the smaller fish. Brian mentions other items in the TAA budget, such as fertilizing and liming of the lake, if needed.  Fertilizing the lake helps produce more and larger fish and more food for the fish.  Brian states they plan on having fish fries and kid and adult fishing tournaments.  Kevin Scheirich spoke of the enjoyment of the lake community fishing as much as the boating.  His recommendation is to purchase 40 Pond King artificial structures at $129 each for a total of around $5,000.  These structures would never rot.
     Vice President Johnston reported that a new three-year contract with Waste Management has been approved by the LTPOA.  The agreement states that Waste Management will be the sole provider of trash service. Each resident will be provided one 96-gallon container per account, unless they already have one from Waste Management. Each additional container will cost $2.00 per month.  The 1st year the monthly rate is $10.95, the 2nd year the monthly rate is $11.05 and the 3rd year the monthly rate is $11.25.  There is no charge for one bulky item per week.  John reports that anyone not currently using Waste Management needs to call the customer service number (866-570-4702) and identify himself or herself as a Lake Tishomingo resident.  You should receive your 96-gallon cart within five business days after they start.  Doug Leeker announced the need to remind them of the rate.

     Vice President Johnston reported that Mooney Landscaping would be starting on culvert repairs soon, if not already.

     John reported that Dale Wallen has finished cutting along the road here and he will be starting on some culverts once the board has instructed him to start.

     John also reported that President Blaha would like a committee to go around and list all the unsafe docks.  John Dauernheim announced that there was not that many needing repair.  He said that when they did this three years ago, everyone they threatened to remove their docks, repaired them.  

     With no new business to report, Vice President Johnston asked for a motion to adjourn.  Ken made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Doug.  The meeting concluded at 8:18. 

     Prepared by Shelby Reneski.
